Town of Red Hook LWRP Advisory Committee
Meeting minutes


September 23, 2021.  The meeting began at 7:30 p.m. online via zoom

Members present: Bill O’Neill, Christine Kane, Brent Kovalchik and Paula Schoonmaker.  

Paula said that the NYS DOS had accepted the committee’s responses to its comments on Sections 1 and 2 and that the agency had also accepted the map revisions.  She added that the DOS attorney is still reviewing the Town’s local laws that pertain to the document.

The committee went on to discuss the public outreach effort.  The members decided:

· that the document and the maps would be available on the Town’s website.

· that a hot link would be provided on the website that would take the reader to the online survey.

· that three (3) hard copies would be printed.  One for the Town Clerk’s office and one each for the Red Hook and Tivoli libraries.

· that questions about age, gender, etc. were not needed.

· that the document, maps and survey would be presented by Paula at a Town Board meeting, hopefully toward the end of October, and that the maps would be projected on the screen at that time. 
 
· that individual emails or letters would go out to stakeholders such as Bard College, UTS, the Red Hook Boat Club and others.  These emails or letters would explain the project and provide links to the document and the survey.

· that announcements and links could be “pushed” through the Town’s text community, the Barrytown email group and the Bard faculty/staff group.

· that the online Daily Catch could do a short article about the public outreach and the project.

The committee then took up the details of the survey, which would appear via Survey Monkey.  The members decided that:

· there would be no “required” questions

· that each answer choice would be given a box to check
· that if a “yes/no” question was answered “yes”, a pop up would appear for a description or further information.


The members also said that it would use this public outreach effort to solicit a few new members for the committee.

The committee then went on to discuss Section 3, Policies.  Christine said that she would contact Ted, asking him to review the new state policies and to determine whether the Town needed to revise its policies accordingly.  

Finally, the committee discussed the upcoming new section, the Harbor Management Plan.  Since the Tivoli HMP and the Red Hook HMP would overlap and because both municipalities use the same law firm, the committee decided to explore the idea of the two communities forming their plans together.   Paula said she would contact Sarah Imboden, chair of the Tivoli LWRP waterfront advisory committee.   

No new meeting date was set.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.








